IOTA CHAPTER EPSILON SIGMA PHI ANNUAL MEETING

November 4, 1986 4:30 p.m.

Eccles Conference Center Utah State University

Meeting was called to order by President Chris Nielsen. Invocation by Larry Bond. Minutes of the 1985 meeting and Financial report was given by Ruth Coates.

Dr. Gerald Olson introduced the following emeriti present: Carl Johnson, Lloyd Clement, Glen Baird, Morris Taylor, Spencer Daines, Amy Kearsley, Don Thomas, Chris Nielsen, Gordan Beckstrand, and Dennis Funk.

Five new members were invited into Iota Chapter: Steven A. Dewey, Anthony Hatch, Clyde Hurst, Shawn Olsen, and Larry Sagers.

A Memorial Service was held for Darrel L. Stokes. Wayne Rose read the tribute.

Article VI of the constitution was amended to coincide with the minutes of meeting held December 9, 1982. The article now reads:

Article VI -- Initiation Fees, Dues, and Supplies

The initiation fee which is forwarded to the Treasurer of the National Fraternity shall be \$5.00. The annual dues shall be \$12.00 per year payable at the time of the annual business meeting, \$7.00 of which is sent to the treasurer of the National Fraternity. Life members shall pay a one-time fee of \$35.00 to the National Fraternity and annual dues of \$5.00 to the Iota Chapter. Life membership dues for the Iota Chapter shall be five times the annual dues, or \$25.00. This will be effective January 1, 1987.

All Charters, creeds, badges, membership cards and supplies shall be secured through the Secretary of the Grand Council Epsilon Sigma Phi National Honorary Extension Fraternity.

Further discussion of the need for funds in the local chapter resulted in a motion being made by Mar Genne Rowley in increase Iota Chapters dues by \$2.00. The motion was seconded by Blaine Jones. Motion carried.

A survey was taken to determine if a USU scholarship fund should be established. Several proposals were presented, all of which were defeated.

President Nielsen challenged each member to contribute to The National Foundation Fund.

Awards were presented as follows:

Award	Presented to	Tribute given by
Secretarial	Mary Kogianes - Weber	Wallace Sjoblom
Meritorious Service	Amy Kearsley Josephine Clark Steven D. Cox Alvin B. Hamsom	Chris Nielsen Julie Ingersoll Gar Workman Von Mendenhall
State Distinguised Service	D. Wayne Rose	Ruth Coates
State Friends of Extension	John Berg, KSL Farm Director	Larry Sagers
	Frank O. Nishiguchi President of Utah Farm Bureau Federation	R. Paul Larsen

Elected to serve as officers for the ensuing year were: Margie Ruth Newman, President; Elaine Hatch, President Elect; Carol Williams, Historian. Ruth Coates will serve as Secretary-Treasurer.

Meeting adjourned at 6:00 p.m.

Submitted by:

Ruth Coates

Secretary-Treasurer